Academic Standards Committee
Meeting September 30, 2010

Minutes

Present:  Glen Tenney (Chair), Jan King, Kris Bilbao, Jeff Peters, Gary Hanington

Absent:  Jim Fitzgerald, Diane Wrightman, Rich Southard

Topics of discussion at the meeting were two:

1. Proposed changes to the NSHE Handbook brought forward by Mike McFarlane were discussed, and comments were forwarded to Dr. McFarlane.  With one exception, the changes were mostly cosmetic changes in the handbook.  The one exception dealt with a proposed requirement that transfer agreements between degree-granting institutions include a year-by-year outline of course requirements. The committee felt that this requirement adds very little value to the transfer agreements and suggested that such a requirement may therefore not be needed. Especially for smaller institutions that do not teach every course every semester, such a year-by-year requirement, and its tracking or coordination with other institutions, may inadvertently open the door to clerical errors of various kinds.  

2. The committee discussed the question of whether, or in what form, minutes of the meetings of the Academic Standards Committee should be posted on the newly-created Academic Standards Committee website. The discussion focused on the sensitive nature of some of the meetings wherein specific students are named.  It was tentatively decided to not post student names while leaving open the question of posting or not posting minutes of committee meetings. 
